
This is in regard to the Theodore Roosevelt National Park wild horses, Bill #’s SB2331 and SCR4006 that 

will be up for a vote this week.  I am in favor of leaving the horses where they are.  We need our wild 

horses to balance the ecosystem among other things.  There is no good reason for removing them. They 

belong in this territory and many people enjoy seeing them there.  This is their home.  It would be a 

travesty if they were to be removed. Many horses get killed, injured and/or separated from their families 

in roundups, which are inhumane, barbaric and abusive. They are then held in holding pens for an 

uncertain amount of time.  A good number are sent to slaughter.  Please protect this group of horses and 

allow them to remain free in the park.     

 


